
	
  
June 8, 2016 
 
Marc Woersching      marc.woersching@lacity.org 
Department of City Planning 
6262 Van Nuys Blvd. 
Van Nuys, California 
 
RE: 10105 Commerce Avenue – The Jain Temple 
Project Permit Compliance 
DIR-2016-425-SPP 
 
Dear Mr. Woersching: 
 
On November 5, 2012 the LUC heard a presentation by the owner’s representatives 
requesting changing the use of the building from its current use to a “Community 
Center/Place of Worship”.  The existing structure has served our community in the past 
as the local Post Office, as a Pharmacy and most recently as a Dance Studio.  It is 
located directly across from Bolton Hall Museum, L.A. City Historic Site #2 and Little 
Landers Park.  The LUC supported this request. 
 
On April 4, 2016 the STNC’s Land Use Committee heard a presentation by the owner’s 
representatives regarding their proposed plans for a second story addition to this 
existing building.   
  
The first story is to serve as a shrine, the second as classrooms and storage.  Hours of 
operation proposed are to be M-F 8:00 am to 11:00 am and 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm., and 
Saturdays and Sundays 8:00 am to 8:00 pm.  Occupancy meets City Code.  The 
proposed second story height will be 29’6”.  The second story will be set-back 25 feet 
from Commerce Ave (22 ft from the exterior wall of the first story). 
 
The LUC provisionally supports this request, providing the colors and materials promised 
are used, parking requirements are confirmed with City Planning, and Landscaping 
requirements are made part of the final determination. 
 
Questions and Concerns: 

 
a Parking:   Plans show parking increasing from 12 spaces to 18 spaces.  A major 

concern was expressed that should these 18 spaces prove to be inadequate, the 
overflow would self-direct onto Commerce, Valmont and other neighboring 
streets.  Parking in this neighborhood is already crowded and these additional 
vehicles would seriously impact local residents and businesses.  Applicants 
stated that they are considering seeking shared parking arrangements with the 
large parking lot on the Southwest corner of Commerce and Foothill and using a 
shuttle.  They agreed to inform their members not to park along Commerce. 

 
b Landscaping:   The parking area perimeter wall on Valmont is currently covered 

with nice Bougainvillea bushes.   The renderings show low lying plants.  That 
would leave  a massive wall that would be attractive to graffiti artists.  Will the 
bushes be removed?  We would prefer that they stay. Applicant stated that this is 
only a rendering for the Planning Dept.   A presenter showed us a picture of his 



	
  
personal residence in an effort to convince us how much improved the temple will 
appear – the two have no nexus. 

 
c Bureau of Engineering Waiver:  Applicant is requesting a waiver of dedications 

and improvements along Commerce Avenue and Valmont as required per 
Department of Engineering.  The LUC supports the granting of this waiver, on the 
basis that street widening at this location is not necessary, especially since the 
current structure only has a 3 foot set-back from the street.   

 
d Community Support:   Although the applicant indicates that their organization will 

be involved in the community, not one name on the submitted project support 
petition has a Sunland-Tujunga address. 

 
e Intensity of the Use:   The applicant states that the Jain Temple will typically have 

20 people a day, and typically 50 – 60 visitors on Saturdays and Sundays.  
These visitors come and go during the course of the day and are not at the 
location at the same time.   They hope to have an increased membership in the 
next 10-20 years and hope to accommodate them without having to do additional 
construction.   Given these numbers curiosity was stated over the four stoves 
and number of classrooms shown on the plans.   

 
f Upkeep of the Property:   The applicant’s property is located directly across from 

Bolton Hall, historic site #2 in the City of Los Angeles.   Dr. Lloyd Hitt, Bolton Hall 
Museum past president and longtime resident and business owner expressed his 
concern that the applicant has not taken care of the property over the past few 
years and that he himself has on a number of occasions had to personally take 
care of the property.   Specifically, trash surrounds the building, plants have not 
been watered and are dead.  Applicants apologized for the history of poor 
maintenance and promised to take care of the property better in the future.  They 
stated that they do not come to the site often, but do take care of problems when 
notified. 

 
h The LUC requested a sample board of colors/materials proposed to be used, 

which the Applicant did send.  Please see attached correspondence from Debby 
Beck, the LUC’s Vice Chair for Design and Architecture regarding the colors. 

 
i Construction:  Applicants will not be holding services during construction of the 

second story.  They anticipate it to take at least one year to complete the 
planning process and construction. 

 
The LUC supports the applicant’s plans for the addition of a second story provided the 
colors and materials promised are used, parking requirements are confirmed with City 
Planning and Landscaping requirements are made part of the final determination. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present our comments regarding this application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 



	
  
Krystee Clark       
Krystee Clark 
President 
 
Cc: Councilman Felipe Fuentes 
Rajesh Shah, The Jain Temple of Los Angeles 
Mailian & Associates 








